
Public Announcement 

The Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry (MNRF) has notified Six Nations Wildlife 

Program and Animal Control Services that a third raccoon originating from the Grand River 

Territory has tested positive for rabies. Six Nations Police assisted Animal Control with safe 

removal of the specimen from a barn located on Mohawk Road near Third Line. 

To help with the prevention and/or spread of wildlife rabies, Six Nations has and will 

continue taking part in a province wide aerial baiting program. Exposure to the bait (pictured 

below) is not harmful, however in the unlikely event that you or your pet come into contact 

with the vaccine contained in the bait contacting a doctor or veterinarian as a precaution is 

recommended. 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming bait distribution is scheduled during the summer and fall of 2017. The distribution 

of baits is conducted in rural areas by plane with MNRF aircraft flying low-level and/or by 

hand in urban areas by MNRF Wildlife Technicians. If found the bait(s) should not be 

touched, but left for raccoons, skunks and foxes to consume. 

Remember to: 

 Report ALL animal bites and scratches to Six Nations Public Health at  

(519) 445-2672. 

 Report sick, injured or strangely behaving wildlife to Six Nations Wildlife Office at 

(519) 445-0330. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information on the rabies virus and how you can protect your family and pets call 

Six Nations Public Health at (519) 445-2672. You can also visit www.snhs.ca/

hpnsRabiesBrochure.pdf or www.ontario.ca/rabies. If you are in need of Animal Control 

Services call (519) 445-2947 OR for after-hours services call (519) 445-4818. 

 


